LICENSING AND ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH COMMITTEE held at COMMITTEE ROOM - COUNCIL OFFICES, LONDON ROAD, SAFFRON WALDEN, ESSEX CB11 4ER, on WEDNESDAY, 21 AUGUST 2019 at 10.00 am

Present: Councillor P Lavelle (Chair)

Councillors C Day and L Pepper

Officers in A Bochel (Democratic Services Officer), E Smith (Solicitor) and

attendance: A Turner (Licensing Team Leader)

Also P Jones and R Saville (Essex Police), D Logue and R

present: Sutherland (Solicitor for the Designated Premises Supervisor)

LIC20 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor Day declared the following:

- He was the Uttlesford District Council Topic Lead for the Police
- He had been a member of Essex Police
- He was in receipt of a Police pension
- He had been a customer of the premises, but did not consider himself to be a regular there

LIC21 APPLICATION FOR THE REVIEW OF A PREMISES LICENCE - INDIAN VILLA THAXTED

Mr Sutherland requested on behalf of the Indian Villa that the meeting be deferred for three reasons:

- An application to transfer the premises licence to a new Designated Premises Supervisor had been filed the previous day.
- Government regulations stipulated that it was necessary to give ten working days notice of the intention to hold a hearing, and in this case the licence holder had only received 9 days notice.
- His client had fallen ill and was not able to be present to represent himself. Mr Sutherland did not have instructions to proceed with the meeting.

The Solicitor said the Council had not received the fee to transfer the premises licence, and Essex Police had not been advised of the application. She advised that given the correct notice period had not been given, and because the client deserved the right to be heard, that the meeting be deferred.

It was agreed that the meeting would be deferred until a later date. The Chair apologised to those present for any inconvenience caused.

The meeting closed at 10.45.